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[ MMDA REGULATION NO. 18-006, S. 2018, August
14, 2018 ]

INCREASING THE EXEMPTION FEE FOR PRIVATE INDIVIDUAL
MOTOR VEHICLE OWNERS UNDER MMDA MEMORANDUM
CIRCULAR NO. 03 SERIES OF 2011 IN RELATION TO THE

UNIFIED VEHICULAR VOLUME REDUCTION PROGRAM UNDER
MMDA REGULATION NO. 96-005 SERIES OF 1996, AS AMENDED

Adopted: 07 August 2018

Date Filed: 14 August 2018



WHEREAS, Section 11 of MMDA Memorandum Circular No. 03 Series of 2011, in
relation to the Unified Vehicular Volume Reduction Program (UVVRP) under MMDA
Regulation No. 96-005 Series of 1996, as amended, provides for the exemption fee
for private individual motor vehicle owners shall be Three Hundred Pesos
(Php300.00);




WHEREAS, in order to effectively regulate the filing of exemptions from the UVVRP
on the part of private individual motor vehicle owners, there is a need to increase
the fee required therefor;




NOW, THEREFORE, be it resolved, as it is hereby resolved, that the Metro Manila
Council increases the exemption fee for private individual motor vehicle owners
under Section 11 of MMDA Memorandum Circular No. 03 Series of 2011, in relation
to the Unified Vehicular Volume Reduction Program (UVVRP) under MMDA Regulation
No. 96-005 Series of 1996, as amended, from Three Hundred Pesos (Php300.00) to
One Thousand Pesos (Php1,000.00)




This Regulation shall be effective five (5) days from the date of its publication in two
(2) newspapers of general circulation and submission of a copy thereof with the
Office of the National Administrative Register, U.P. Law Center.




ADOPTED AND APPROVED this 7th day of August 2018 in Makati City.




CERTIFICATION



This is to certify that MMDA Regulation No. 18-006 Series of 2018 entitled
“Increasing the Exemption Fee for Private Individual Motor Vehicle Owners
Under MMDA Memorandum Circular No. 03 Series of 2011 in Relation to the
Unified Vehicular Volume Reduction Program Under MMDA Regulation No.
06-005 Series of


1996, as Amended” was approved by the Metro Manila Council on 07 August
2018.





